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Dear Friends and Prayer Partners,
Greetings in our Savior Jesus Christ’s most precious name! We pray that you are doing

well just as we are in here, through our Almighty God’s protection and supplication.
Our April was so tight for us, CoVid-19 cases kept on rising. So our plan of continuing 

our visitation was put to stop. Despite this we were able to attend another Church Anniversary
at Alibangsay, one of the oldest church here in Bagulin. Since it is situated on top of the 
mountain and by God’s working hands, the Fellowship was a success, no authorities have 
come to stop the said anniversary, all thanks to God. It has been such a blessing to see our 
brethren continued in serving the Lord despite the challenges CoVid-19 has brought. They 
were all there, be it children and older ones, they’re inside the Church building as if CoVid-19 
never exists. And it’s one of those things we are hoping to do so in our church, praying that 
every Christian will take courage and have faith to step out to go to church, claiming God’s 
promise of not leaving nor forsaking His children even in times of pandemic.

May came with a blessing together with the rain, cases has been slowly decreasing 
and there’s no more cases near our place but still we prayed for a much better situation and a
good weather for our upcoming Young People Fellowship so that we could freely conduct it. 
Despite the fact of having active cases in our place, we were still able to start our visitation. 
Thursdays were scheduled for us adults to go and share the gospel and Saturdays were for 
the young people to share the gospel and teach children. 

May 6, we adults were able to visit a place named Libeng, it was far from our location 
so we have to ride a vehicle to reach there and then walk around the place, for houses were a
little bit far from each other. We thank God we were able to share the gospel to those lost 
souls. Unfortunately we were not able to go back for the vehicle we used broke down and we 
had to let it be repaired. Even the young people had to stop their Saturday visitation because 
of the heavy rains so they focused on practicing their instruments while waiting for a better 
weather. 

May 22, we went up the mountain once again, to the Barangay Cardiz. One family had 
dedicated their house and we had the opportunity to preach God’s word and at the same time
share the gospel. We thank God that despite the changing weather we were able to go up 
and come down safe.

Meanwhile, as the 29th day of the month approaches challenges arose. Our Speaker 
was from another tow n and getting to another town was very hard for their were a lot of 
requirements needed and protocols to be followed in between borders. And just a few days 
before the fellowship, our President issued a mandate that if there be a mass gathering being 
held then the Barangay Captain will be imprisoned. We had to decide fast on what we’re 
going to do. We prayed asking for God’s leading. Then a day before the Fellowship, God 
showed us a way. My wife went to talk to our Barangay Captain, informing her of our plan of 
having a Fellowship. It was not easy persuading her for she was afraid she might be 
imprisoned, at first she said no to my wife but then God interfered so she was able to gave us 



her permission but with conditions to comply to the safety precautions and no 
documentations. Praise God! For He really makes a way. The day came and passed without 
any authorities coming to stop the fellowship. Our Speaker together with his companions and 
the Young Peoples from different churches here in Bagulin arrived healthy and safely. And the
Fellowship was a success through God’s protection. The Word of God was preached without 
any obstructions. 

June came fast but with a blast. There were no active cases anymore and heavy rains 
have stopped. The young people continued their Saturday visitation, teaching the children 
and sharing the gospel. They do not seem to mind the long road they have to walk on and the
scorching heat of the sun, they would still be energetic enough after their visitation to tell us 
how it was. Smiles are evident in their lips as well as their eyes and we only have God to 
thank about it. Up until now, they are still going out every Saturdays to continue teaching the 
children under the big mango tree for there were no buildings nearby nor houses wide enough
to where they can stay. 

First week of June, we hosted the Pastors’ Prayer Meeting, there were 10 Pastors who 
came. And we thank God we were still able to continue this kind of activity. We were blessed 
by hearing God’s word 

On the 15th day of the month, we were also able to share the gospel to the brethren, 
friends and neighbors of a family member of our church. Praise God for Christians have such 
burden for their loved ones, knowing that they would be present they wanted us to share the 
gospel to those lost souls and sure we did.

Truly our Almighty God has been amazingly faithful towards us. Looking back to all 
He’s done, we can’t help but to thank Him enough. 

June 29th came God’s answer to one of our prayers, the church’s SEC registration has 
been finished and the certification have arrived. Next, will be the processing of some papers 
regarding our church’s Tax Exemption. 

Thank you so much for adding us in your prayers. All Glory to God and God Bless!

Our Prayer Requests
Faithfulness
Spiritual Growth
Good health, especially my wife. 
A piano for the church. The one we were using has few notes that no longer emits a sound 
making the children’s learning a little bit slow.
We are still praying for the completion of our parsonage.
 

Your Missionaries,
Pedrito P. Pulmano and Family



OUR SUNDAY SCHOOL CHILDREN AT THEIR NEW ENVIRONMENT

 MAKING LETTERS FOR MOTHER”S DAY SPECIAL

           



VISITATION AT LIBENG  

     

            
OUR CHURCH’S YOUNG PEOPLES SINGING FOR THE LORD DURING

THEIR FELLOWSHIP



HOUSE DEDICATION

YOUNG PEOPLES’ VISITATION EVERY SATURDAY


